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Item 
Number Item Sample 

Size Mean Standard 
Deviation 

8 

My pedagogy courses consistently increase my knowledge, 
skills, and attitudes in collaboration skills with students, 
parents/guardians, teachers, administrators, and the 
community at large. 

212 3.28 .655 

9 I am mastering specific techniques and attitudes to increase 
critical thinking skills in myself and with my future students. 209 3.37 .631 

11 
My professional education professors seem current and up-to-
date in the rapidly changing cultural, educational, and 
technological environments and are preparing me to do so too. 

210 3.34 .675 

13 
My pedagogy coursework and experiences are increasing my 
knowledge, skills, and attitudes about school-community 
collaborations. 

209 3.22 .645 

23 
In my pedagogy and content courses I am learning and 
practicing collaborative work skills and methods to teach 
students using collaborative work skills. 

208 3.27 .664 

29 In my coursework I am having experiences and learning to 
work with children, adults, parents, and caregivers. 210 3.33 .708 

30 
As a direct result of my BSC experiences, I know how to 
practice Creative Problem Solving techniques for me and use 
the techniques with my students. 

210 3.17 .698 

37 My professional education professors have been committed to 
my intellectual, personal, and professional growth. 208 3.35 .650 

57  I have felt welcomed and appreciated in my field placements. 208 3.34 .725 
60 I received valuable feedback from my cooperating teachers. 210 3.49 .620 

68 

As an intentional result of my education program, I am 
learning to communicate effectively and professionally, 
verbally, in writing, technologically, visually, and with an 
understanding of body language and its significance. 

207 3.29 .610 

72 My professional education classes have increased my skills 
and beliefs in reflective practice. 207 3.30 .597 

74 
I have learned techniques and have had practice getting 
students’ feedback and opinions on how to improve my 
teaching. 

207 3.24 .631 

 
 


